
 

1 

 

COMMUNITY HEALTHCARE ALLIANCE 
Lehigh Valley ACT 

601 E. Broad Street 
Bethlehem, PA  18018 

 
July 26, 2017 @ 2:00 PM 

 
I. Introductions: Those in attendance were: Matt Bauder, Paul Berlet, Yvonne Boyer, Allison Branche, Kevin 

Brockel, Fred Brown, Ronnie Colbert, Laura Cunningham, Almut Dubischar, Ken Garavaglia, Henry Hor, 
Michelle Kloss, Corinna Labish, Emily Leayman, Julie Lebouitz, John Lees, Jodi Matthews, Cindy Mazza, Pat 
McGarry,  Mike Mckenna, Tiffany Mohn, Sandra Molnar, Deb Nunes, Michael Ramsey, Colleen Rieger, 
Kelley Schlie; Leslie Tenbroeck, Barbara Vaupel, Kristina Ward,  
 

II. Review of May 24, 2017 meeting minutes.  Meeting Minutes were approved. 
 
III. Provider Forum- Leslie Tenbroeck 

o CEO Bob Jacobs will be retiring October 
o Expanding out-patient care, hoping to open a new office in South Bethlehem & hoping to grow 

Wind Gap location 
o Allentown police liaison will be working with the Allentown PD to help address 911 calls  
o New forensic programs, more to come on that 
o Will be a part of the Suicide prevention coalition in Lehigh Valley  

 

 Salisbury Behavior Health – Cindy Mazza 
o Expanded drop-in center in Easton to target transitional aged and LGBTQI youth 
o New staff members have joined the team  
o Targeting ages 18 -25 
o More to come on the rollout of the program  

 

 Valley Youth House- Pat McGarry  
o Successfully combined 5 neighborhood offices into one office at 3500 Highpoint Blvd. in 

Bethlehem 
o Central Location will be in Bethlehem with a few satellite offices  
o More to come on the anticipated start date of Outpatient Services 
o Camp Fowler Leadership Camp for 15-20 year olds July 31-August 4, 2017 
o Scholarships are available  
o August 7-11, 2017 Camp for LGBTQ youth 
o Call Pat McGarry for more information 

 

 Kidspeace- Ken Garavaglia  
o Team Central.com Website has launched  
o Healing Magazine is out the new issue to focus on Domestic Sex Trafficking  
o Cafe training coming up on August 2, 2017 on Animal assistance service as well as clinical café 

training  
 

 New Vitae Wellness- Laure Cunningham 
o Hosting Lehigh Valley provider meeting July 27, 2017  
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o Joint  training retreat addictions centers for trauma and addiction, August 10, 2017 
o Hosted at Lehigh Valley Cedar Crest Hospital Auditorium from 9-11am 
o CEU credits offered  
o Mitchell Clinic in Emmaus has begun accepting Magellan Healthchoices clients in July for Drug 

and Alcohol  
o Five days of half day partial programs  
o 4-6 weeks stay and taper down to eventually be outpatient 

 
Member / Family Forum – Ronnie Colbert 

o Changes to Haven House are in the works. Parking lot to be redone as well as an added sidewalk, 
gazebo and garden  

o New Doctor’s offices to be added to another wing  
o New sign has been put up  
o New T-shirt with new Logo  
o Other members Ronnie has communicated with are doing really well  
o Ronnie has been working a new member who has been struggling. He has helped in getting his 

medications changed and a new Therapist and the member is doing well  
o There will be an upcoming Haven House newsletter to come. There will be a meeting next week 

to discuss what goes into the newsletter. 
 
V. Advisory Committee Reports 

 

 Member/Family Advisory Committee  
o No updates 

 

 Provider Advisory Committee – Pat McGarry 
o Work Group with Magellan on Value Based Purchasing related to Family Based MH   

 

 Children’s Advisory Committee  
o No updates 

 
VI.  Magellan Behavioral Health 
 

 Tom Walker on Patty Marth’s behalf 
o Notification from Department of Human Services: 

 Bulletin #08-17-17:  School based ACCESS Program Provider Handbook Discontinuance of 

Federally Qualified Health Center Alternative Payment Methodology for Delivery Services in 

the Federally Qualified Health Center Setting 

 Bulletin #07-17-01- 08-17-22: Opt-In Procedures for Federally Qualified Health Centers and 

Rural Health Clinics to Receive the Prospective Payment System Rate from Managed Care 

Organizations 

 

o Email blasts: 
 Compliance Forum which will be held via webinar on Friday, November 3, 2017 

The link below will direct you to a simple and quick survey. After you enter your                   

provider information, there are only 3 questions which should take less than 5 minutes to 

complete.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ComplianceForumPlanning2017  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ComplianceForumPlanning2017
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  Act Communication – **attached ** 
 

 Mike Ditty- Network  
 
o Ordering, Referring and Prescribing (ORP) will be required by all ordering physicians beginning 

January 1, 2018 **See handout attached for more information 
o Town Hall meeting at Sacred Heart on August 2, 2017 from 1-3pm and August 3, 2017 at 

Eagleville Hospital 
 

 Mike Ditty on behalf of Carl Kist – Clinical  
o Magellan Facility Incentive Program(MFIP) meetings planned for the fall to bring ACC/TTT 

providers and  inpatient providers together to discuss collaboration with client is in inpatient 
more to come on that 

o Family based services has moved to the Value Based Purchasing or MFIP process effective the 
beginning of July, 2017 

o My Fest will be held in Rose Tree Park in Delaware County on September 23, 2017 from 12-4 ** 
See attached handouts for more information** 

 

 Centers of Excellence – Clinical  
 
o Help ensure people with opioid related substance use disorders stay in treatment and receive 

follow up care and appropriate levels of support within the community 
o Coordinated care for people with Medicaid  
o Team based focus  
o Each co provide BHS site and physical health site  
o Resources are currently available in Bucks, Cambria, Lehigh and Northampton County 
o Any questions or for further information, Contact Anita Kelly @68054    

 

 John Lees 
 
o Member Advisory Work Group was held July 19, 2017 turnout was great with approximately 50 

attendees including Members and Providers.  
o This will be and ongoing series rotation with Counties 
o Meeting purpose to engage members and discuss services, obstacles or barriers to services, 

understand technology and is a great opportunity to get feedback 
o Next meeting will be held in Northampton sometime around the beginning of 2018 more to come 

on that   
 
VII. Northampton County:  Updates / Issues 

 

 Deb Nunes 
o Northampton County received approval on June 28, 2017 from the state to proceed with re- 

investment project of 2:1 staffing  
o Still working out contracts and measured outcomes  
o End of August is the target launch date 
o Small Program that will be for kids for up to 6 months of service who are coming out of RTF or 

inpatient who have been aggressive and have team work with them including overnight stays 
o Project to last for 2 years  
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  
o Courtesy Letters for Timeliness in filing were sent out approximately 200 providers.  
o Receiving feedback on letters and a desire to find out why and try and stop it from happening again 
o State meeting to take place in Harrisburg on Thursday, July 27, 2017 follow up from that will be 

discussed at the next meeting in September. 
 

VIII. Lehigh County 
 

 Matt Bauder   
o Reinvestment planning ideas that were received have been prioritized and are beginning to work 

on implementing them  
o Liz will present in September on the reinvestment priorities that will be worked on in the next year   
o 2:1 project will be implemented; approval given from State on July 20, 2017; Lehigh’s contract with 

ABA Support Services will be executed for January 1, 2018 
o This is a highly specialized program and referrals will come directly from either Lehigh and 

Northampton HealthChoices and/or Magellan  
o Haven house has partnered with a physical health partner more to come on with whom 
o The physical health partner will be leasing the other side of the Haven House building  and will be a 

PCP with approximately 2 RNs 
o Goal will be to ensure members Behavioral health and physical health can be met as efficiently and 

as easily as possible  
o OMHSAS- BH SPECIALST LICENSING application process for BHS providers has changed – please see 

attached 
o Effort to stream line the process for licensure 
o A Secretary has been chosen for the integration of the Department of Health Aging, Human 

Services and Drug and Alcohol more information to come on this   
o No updates on the Selected PHMCOS since winter/spring   
o  Appeals process is still ongoing  

 
IX. OTHER:  
 


